
Master Plan Implementation Committee

Tuesday, June 11, 2013 at 6:30p.m

Room 116, Walpole Town Hall

Minutes

Attendees: Ed Forsberg (Chairman), Roger Turner, Patrick Shield, Al Goetz, Dick Nottebart and Mary Kent.  Staff Present: Stephanie Mercandetti, Community & Economic Development Director and Maura Therrien.  Guests: Sue Ferioli and Denise Maleiko.
1. Chairman Forsberg called the meeting to order at 6:45pm.    

2. Approval of Minutes:  
A motion was made by Mr. Nottebart and seconded by Mr. Goetz to approve the minutes of April 9, 2013 as written.  VOTED 5-0-1.

Five (5) In Favor: Mr. Forsberg, Mr. Goetz, Mr. Nottebart, Mr. Turner and Ms. Kent.

One (1) Abstention: Mr. Shield
A motion was made by Mr. Nottebart and seconded by Mr. Goetz to approve the minutes of May 14, 2013 as written.  VOTED 4-0-2.

Four (4) In Favor: Mr. Forsberg, Mr. Goetz, Mr. Nottebart, and Mr. Turner

Two (2) Abstentions: Mr. Shield and Ms. Kent

3. Ongoing Business:

a. Spring Brook Trail/Park Project Update (Mr. Nottebart, Mr. Forsberg)
Both Mr. Forsberg and Mr. Nottebart stated that the last email to Greg Sands of NUASCE was June 4th.  He has graduated and has full time employment, making cooperation on the project difficult.  We spoke with the NUASCE Advisor and Professor Dulaski has asked for patience.  We can do the landscape sign-offs ourselves. Jim Johnson has the bridge order on his desk and is ready to go.  The ramps are now ten feet longer adding $10,000.00. We need stamped drawings to obtain a building permit.  The bridge manufacturer will stamp the bridge drawings.  The building permit will be filed through the Town with possibly using Donnie Anderson and his Construction License.  Conduit and poles will cost $12,000.00.  Digging and pouring the concrete pilings and pads for benches and lights will be $5,000.00 to $10,000.00. SM Lorusso & Sons will possibly donate the stone dust for the paths. Our DPW offered trucks for cleanup. Mr. Forsberg and Mr. Nottebart met with DPW Director Bob O'Brien, Superintendent of Highways & Parks Bob LeBlanc and Town Engineer Margaret Walker to discuss updates and logistics.  The cost of a crane to unload the bridge and put it in place is $135.00 per hour with a 4-hour minimum. Geotech's soil results are important for the pilings.  

Mr. Nottebart would like to make one last effort to reach out to the NUASCE students to see what their interest is in completing the project.  It was agreed to speak with Mr. Dick Power first, as he made the initial contact with the Northeastern School of Engineering regarding interest.  

A motion was made by Mr. Nottebart and seconded by Mr. Goetz to have Mr. Nottebart, Mr. Forsberg and Ms. Mercandetti to meet with Mr. Power to discuss the lack of communication with the students and then make one last attempt to speak with NUASCE regarding their cooperation on this project. VOTED UNANIMOUSLY
Ms. Maleiko expressed her concern about having a buffer, such as a fence, to be with a buffer of fencing to be constructed between the condo' property and the park.

b. Implementation Progress on the Master Plan

This item was tabled until the next meeting for discussion on the Community Facilities section of the Master Plan.
4. Correspondence: None.

5. Any Other Business: None.
6. The next meeting is scheduled for July 9, 2013 at 6:30pm.

7. Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.  A motion was made by Mr. Nottebart and seconded by Mr. Goetz to adjourn.  VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

